
On October 15 (Tuesday), 2024, 5th grade pupils experienced rice 

harvesting under the guidance by Mr. Kunitoshi Ebara (Okusawa), Mr. 

Yasuo Fukushima (Okusawa) and Mr. Yoshinori Suzuki (Kaiya). In the past 

spring they planted rice seedlings being covered with mud. Overcoming 

rain, wind and summer heat the rice has grown up. The pupils cut the rice 

straw from the root with small sikles. It was a meaningful experience 

to engage in rice production from plant seedling to rice harvesting.  


